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Mass Schedule
 

  Saturday          4:00 PM
 

  Sunday             9:00 AM
                             11:00 AM 
 
  Wednesday     8:30 AM 
 

  Friday                 8:30 AM
    Anointing of the Sick and 
    Sacred Heart Devotion on          
    1st Friday of Month 
 
Communion Service
  Sunday              10:20 AM
  in Parking Lot
 
 
Reconciliation
  Saturday           2:45 - 3:30 PM
      or by appointment
 
 
Baptisms and Weddings
    Contact the Parish Office 

 WELCOME
Resurrection Parish is a small, inviting Catholic family joyfully celebrating the Good News of the 

Risen Lord through the Eucharist and the sacraments, lifelong spiritual growth, responsible 
stewardship and loving service to others. 

 48755 WARREN RD, CANTON, MI 48187  |  WWW.RESURRECTIONPARISH.NET   |  (734) 451-0444



HAVE A PRAYER REQUEST OR 
NEED A PASTORAL VISIT? 
Please contact the Parish Office to 
add someone to this prayer list, our 
prayers at Mass, and/or the Prayer 
Chain.  We  would be happy to visit or 
bring Communion to you or your 
loved ones, as well.

Kirk M Tooley III
Amy Trombley
SFC Leonard Paul Adams

Those in the Military 
Adam DiMaria
Levi DiMaria
Christen Tabeling
Jason Stahl
Kay (Gunawan) Kerstens
Martin Smith

Jerry Novak 
Keith Craffey
Kimberly Broad 
Sonia Culver 
Dee O'Flynn 
Manny Reyes
Hilda Matzo

IN OUR PRAYERS

GIVE ONLINE TODAY!
https://giving.parishsoft.com/App/
Giving/resu4875190

WEEKLY BUDGET        $5,100.00
 

December 19, 2021                  $3,231.75
January 2, 2022                         $1,398.55

OFFERING

Sat, Jan 8             4:00 pm      †   Gary Stanbury
                                                             (Vicky Stanbury)
 

Sun, Jan 9            9:00 am           People of the Parish
                               11:00 am      †   Harold Winters
 

Wed, Jan 12        8:30 am      †   Natalie Salazar
 
 

Fri, Jan 14            8:30 am    SI   Students of All Saint Catholic 
                                                             School and students everywhere
 

Sat, Jan 15           4:00 pm     †   Bridget DeWitt
 

Sun, Jan 16          9:00 am           People of the Parish
                               11:00 am      †   Virginia Gengle
                                                              (Steve and Adel Widman)

MASS INTENTIONS

Rev Thomas Kramer 
Pastor                                       ResOffice@ResurrectionParish.net
 

Rev Richard Perfetto 
Pastor Emeritus           
 

Deacon Paul Lippard 
Deacon                                    plipard@aol.com
 

Karen Hogan 
Faith Formation Dir.           Karen.Hogan@ResurrectionParish.net
 

Jennifer Sanabria
Administrative Asst            ResOffice@ResurrectionParish.net 
 

Missy Sullivan 
Admin/Sonrise Editor       ResOffice@ResurrectionParish.net
 

Michelle Mahoney 
Bookkeeper                          bookkeeper@ResurrectionParish.net
 

Peter Cartwright 
Music Director                      petecart25@gmail.com
 

Mark Mueller                        
Facilities Manager             ResOffice@ResurrectionParish.net

PARISH STAFF

New Parishioners
Welcome! We would love to have you join Resurrection 
Parish. Please visit our website or contact the Parish Office 
for our registration form. Return the form to the office and 
we'll get in touch with you.

Connect! 
www.resurrectionparish.net
Facebook: @ResurrectionCatholicParish

ADDRESS
48755 Warren Rd
Canton, MI 48187
Ph: 734-451-0444
 
Office Hours 
Monday - Thursday
8:00 am - 4:00 pm
Friday  8:00 am - noon
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SONRISE BULLETIN 
Email sonrise@resurrectionparish.net to submit items. Articles 
must be received by Monday to be included in the following 
weekend's bulletin. 
 

Get your Sonrise bulletin delivered to your email each week at  
www.resurrectionparish.net/publications/subscribe 



FR TOM KRAMER

SALAM ! SHALOM ! PAX ! PEACE ! One of the items in 
each of my weekly activities plan is to find what the 
Pope has written or said that week. If you go ‘on line’, 
you can find much of it at Vatican.va. There is also the 
USCCB site, where the American bishops have their say. 
AT this beginning of a ‘new’ year, one of the concerns of 
Pope Francis is HUMAN TRAFFICkING. We have our own 
Canton / Plymouth groups addressing this as well. It is 
real ! It is ANTI-CHRISTIAN. It is something you and I can 
make a difference about. As you know, this is not just 
about so-called ‘sex workers’. They are perhaps the 
most ‘public’ of those involved. The wonderful 
COVENANT HOUSE settlements across America, and in 
other countries now, target the victims who are teens. 
One such settlement is here in Detroit. This is a program 
with proven success. Support them ! But many victims 
are WORKERS – including in restaurants and stores.
Sometimes they sleep in their cars and vans in parking 
lots since their pay – YES, they often have jobs and work 
many hours a week – does not empower them to have 
proper housing. This is one of the underbellies of 
unemployment, underemployment and homelessness.  
I suspect that such situations become breeding grounds 
for disease. My limited experience with them over the
years speaks loudly of their health problems. THANK 
YOU to the St. Vincent de Paul Society for addressing 
some of these broader issues. As Pope Francis asks, pray 
for and encourage local actions about TRAFFICkING.
 

There are THREE events coming that invite your 
involvement and in-put. First, we have the honoring of 
Ric Craffey on Saturday, January 15, at about 5 p.m. 
PLEASE JOIN US ! There will be a short ceremony 
followed by a reception. As Ric would say, ALL ARE 
WELCOME !  Then on Sunday January 23 at about 12:15 

FR KRAMER'S KORNER
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p.m. there will be a 
‘town-hall’ about the 
FAMILY of PARISHES 
project of the 
Archbishop. A 
representative of the 
AOD – Archdiocese of 
Detroit – will join me in 
discussing the current 
status of this project. 
PLEASE JOIN US ! Finally, all around the world Catholics 
in each diocese are responding to Pope Francis’s appeal 
for input on the governance of the Church. Specifically he 
seeks discussion concerning what he calls  SYNODALITY – 
i.e. the need for input from ALL the faithful on important 
issues, in addition to hat the Bishops provide. You can 
contact the Office, or the Vatican embassy in Washington,
for how to participate. PLEASE, PARTICIPATE !
 

Finally, let me thank you for your strong support this past 
year. Although 2021 was challenging for all of us, with 
your participation and support RESURRECTION PARISH
continues well ! We have met our annual CSA – Catholic 
Services Appeal – goal. HURRAY ! Furthermore, with the 
Christmas collection being so important to every parish, 
we made our budgeted goal there as well. HURRAY ! And 
we have done this while continuing to include strong 
support for the various Christian Service activities we all 
are so rightly proud of. THANK YOU to ALL ! God will 
continue to bless us. Remember, YOU MAKE A 
DIFFERENCE ! WE ARE ALL IN THIS TOGETHER. Get 
Vaccinated ! Respect the on-going pandemic. Be decent to 
all about you. BE RESURRECTION ALIVE ! Christ IS RISEN ! 
Alleluia ! He is RISEN indeed ! Alleluia ! WELCOME back TO 
all !
 

                                                                                      Fr. Tom

RESURRECTION PARISH'S GIFT TO YOU THIS CHRISTMAS
THREE DAYS: THE SEARCH FOR THE BOY MESSIAH
 

Make sure to pick up your family's copy of Chris Stepien's  biblical novel Three Days: The Search for the Boy Messiah,  
Resurrection's gift to you this Christmas.  Copies are available in the Gathering Space while supplies last.
 

In the Bible we are told Jesus was lost in the temple for three days when he traveled to Jerusalem for Passover with 
Mary and Joseph. Why did he stay behind? What did he do? Who did he meet? Where did he sleep? Was he ever in 
danger? This exciting, biblical novel will intrigue your imagination and deepen your faith.



PARISH CALENDAR
Sunday, January 9
9:30 am           Catholicism 101              
6:30 pm           Youth Choir Practice
6:30 pm           Confirmation Preparation Class
 

Monday, January 10
7:00 pm           Evangelization Committee Meeting 
 

Tuesday, January 11
6:30 pm           Faith Formation Classes 
 

Wednesday, January 12
9:30 am           Deacon Paul's Bible Study 
7:30 pm           Choir Practice 
 

Thursday, January 13
7:00 pm           Christian Service Commission Meeting 
 

Saturday, January 15
5:00 pm           Social Hall Dedication 
 

Sunday, January 16
9:30 am           Catholicism 101

BAPTISM OF THE LORD  
JANUARY 9, 2022
Is 42:1-4, 6-7
Ps 29:1-2, 3-4, 3, 9-10 [11b]
Acts 10:34-38
Lk 3:15-16, 21-2
 

Next Week's Readings
Is 62:1-5
Ps 96:1-2, 2-3, 7-8, 9-10 [3]
1 Cor 12:4-11
Jn 2:1-1 
 

Read and listen to the Sunday readings online at https://usccb.
org/bible/readings

MASS READINGS
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    Survey of New
Testament Bible Study
 

Wednesday Mornings: 9:30-10:30 am
8:30 am Mass and 9:00 am Coffee (optional)

 

Resurrection Gathering Space and Church
Presented by Deacon Paul Lippard

Come all year - Come when you can!
 

• January 12th - The Acts of the Apostles
    (detailed description on calendar)
• January 19th - Paul: The Man, the Mission,  and 
    His Methods
See complete calendar with topics at
www.resurrectionparish.net/bible-study-with-
deacon-paul 

FEEDING THE HUNGRY
JOHN BOLDE FOOD DEPOT 
 

Bring items to the front kitchen or leave in box on south side of 
main entrance doors. Watch expiration dates, please. 
Needed items include 
•    Pasta and sauce
•    Canned tuna, chicken, Spam
•    Paper products, bar soap
•    Cereal, hot and cold
•    Canned veggies and fruits 

•    Coffee, tea, and sugar
•    Hearty soups with meat
•    Peanut butter, jelly, honey
•    Canned or box potatoes 
      and rice 

COMING TO MASS AT TMIS TIME
•    Masks and social distancing  are strongly encouraged for everyone, vaccinated or unvaccinated.
•    The overflow area of the church has socially distanced seating. Masks ARE required in the overflow space.
•    The 9 AM Mass can be live-streamed to the social hall where masks and social distancing are required by all IF there is
      interest. Please contact the office by Thursday so we can make arrangements.
•    Offering baskets are on the Baptismal font and not passed during Mass.
•    Only the priest and deacon receive the Blood of  Christ.
•    Hand sanitizer is available for use in the Gathering Space.
•    If you are not feeling well, please do not attend Mass. If you receive a positive Covid 19 diagnosis after attending Mass,
     please contact the office.
•   There is a Communion Service at 10:20 AM in the parking lot. The 9 am Mass is live-streamed on our Facebook page.
 

Thank you for your continued patience as we do our best to help everyone feel safe and protected. 
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VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL 2022
 

Save the date for VBS 2022! Resurrection will 
again be partnering with Our Lady of Good 
Counsel for another exciting week of fun and 
faith. 4-year-olds to those entering 8th grade 
in the fall are welcome to join us June 20th-
24th 2022. 
 

If you are interested in being a part of the 
leadership team or volunteering, please 
reach out to Karen Hogan at Karen.Hogan@
ResurrectionParish.net Help us share the gift 
of faith in a fun and relevant way!

DEDICATION OF OUR SOCIAL HALL
IN HONOR OF RIC CRAFFEY 
SATURDAY, JANUARY 15TH AT 5 PM 
 

Join us on Saturday, January 15th after 4 p.m. Mass as we dedicate the Ric Craffey Social Hall. Ric devoted 30 
years of service to the Resurrection community and modeled faith, hospitality, and service. Light 
refreshments will be served and all are welcomed!

LAMORA CLINIC 
 

Thank you everyone.  This year we have been 
blessed with your generous support for the La 
Mora Clinic. 
 

The Jesse Tree donations for La Mora were 
$1,292.50.  This will be a tremendous help for the 
clinic.
 

From July 1 to December 31 the donations have 
totaled $5,552.50.
 

We wish you a very blessed and happy New Year,
The La Mora Clinic Committee

 
Once again Resurrection families outdid themselves in 
contributions to our Jesse Tree program. We hung 30 tags 
per organization on the tree, as well as using sign-up genius. 
As you can see, we more than exceeded what was requested. 
Words cannot express our gratitude for your continued 
generosity.
 
Pope Francis Center
16    Men’s thermal long underwear sets – XL
10    Men’s thermal long underwear sets – L
 8     Men’s sweatpants – XL
 5     Men’s sweatshirts - XL
 7     Men’s hoodie sweatshirts – XL
 8     Warm blankets – twin
125 Hand and 85 Toe Warmers (not requested)
 
St. Aloysius Parish – Neighborhood Services
44 Hand, 40 Toe and 46 Body Warmers
20   Knit pullover hats made for very cold weather – men & 
        women sizes
17   Gloves made for very cold weather – men & women size
173 White sock pairs – men & women
6      V-neck T-shirts  
2      Crew neck T-shirts  (not requested)
3      Flannel PJ pants    
$410  Gift cards – Gordon Food or Wal-Mart
 

SVdP Justice Initiative Prison Ministry
38   Knit/fleece hats – adults
20   Underwear – men’s L – XL
$550 Gift cards – Visa or Walmart
 

Know that through your generosity, these organizations are 
better equipped to bring peace and comfort to those they 
serve. Keep safe, be happy and may the angels watch over 
you.  We, your Christian Service Commission, wish you all a 
healthy and blessed New Year. 

JESSE TREE 2021 GIFT RESULTS 



Join the Women's Faith 
Sharing Group on 
Monday, January 24 
at 7:00 pm as we read 
Whisper: Finding God
in the Everyday, by 
Danielle Bean. We will 
read the book  aloud, discuss it build 
our friendships, and pray for one 
another. 
 

New members are welcome to join 
anytime. No need to read before we 
meet or even have the book. 
 

For more information or to join us via 
Zoom, email Missy at msullivan989@
gmail.com or contact the parish office.
 

All are welcome!

WOMEN'S FAITH 
SHARING GROUP
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 Sign Up for Free with our Parish Formed.org Subscription! 
 

Scan the QR code or go to https://signup.formed.org. Enter our zip code (48187) and follow the 
instructions.
 

Discover thousands of books, audio talks, movies, documentaries, and studies...there is 
something for every member of the family to help them grow closer to Christ and His Church.

SUNDAY, JANUARY 23RD AT 12:15 PM
 

You are invited to attend a brief informative presentation on Sunday, 
January 23rd at Noon to discuss the Archdiocese of Detroit's (AOD) 
Family of Parishes and how this might impact Resurrection Parish. 
All are invited to join this session in our Social Hall. 
 

Fr. Tom and our AOD missionary, Sue Lang, will be present to answer 
any questions and help facilitate the discussion. Light refreshments 
will be provided. We hope you can join us!

RESURRECTION'S FAMILY 
OF PARISHES UPDATE



RESURRECTION TO HOST YOUTH REFUGEE ART SHOW 
ON JANUARY 30TH 

 

 
 

 

Resurrection will host a January 30th open 
house that showcases works by young 
refugees in foster care.  Parish members, 
along with the general public, are invited to 
attend the show; there is no admission 
charge.
 

“Written Dreams in Paper”, open 3-5 p.m. at 
Resurrection, offers a chance to learn more 
about young people who are refugees and 
graduates of the foster care programs 
sponsored by Samaritas. The agency 
operates a foster care program for young 
people fleeing their homelands.  There will 
be speakers while you browse the art, 
including some young adults who have 
graduated from the foster care program.  
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 "Only about 30 programs in the United States specialize in serving 
unaccompanied refugee minors,” said Kayla Park, Community Outreach 
Team Leader for Samaritas. “The U.S. is the only country with a program 
designed to serve these unaccompanied refugees, so we are working with 
youth from all around the world.”  This program of Samaritas began in the 
1970s, serving children from Vietnam.
 
Foster children often come out of traumatic situations, but refugee youth 
“have experienced a very different kind of trauma,” Park said. Because it’s 
often difficult to find their families, the American foster placement many 
times becomes permanent.

In 2015, a group of agencies providing services to refugees started celebrating 
“Refugee Sunday” to raise awareness. The art project emerged from that effort.  
“It ended up being a big success,” Park said. Now each child creates their own 
artwork in a variety of media. “We’ve had sculptures, we’ve had photos, we’ve 
had stories, but the vast majority of the youth prefer to paint.”
 
Through the gallery events, young people share stories and a clearer picture of 
the refugee experience. Some paint border crossings or their life in a refugee 
camp. Art provides an emotional outlet, and the young artists build their 
portfolios, Park said.
 
Visitors to the exhibit can purchase prints and other gift items.  You can also 
view the art at: samaritas.org/Youth-Art-Show.  For more information, or to 
volunteer to help at the art show, contact Bonnie Reyes at 734-546-0444 or 
breyes9219@gmail.com
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FUNERAL
HOMES

CREMATION
SERVICES

James B. Vermeulen 
Stanley Sajewski Jr. • Stephen Sajewski 

Wayne Traxler • Matt Kedzior
www.vermeulenfuneralhome.com

46401 ANN ARBOR ROAD W
PLYMOUTH, MI 48170

734-459-2250

980 N. NEWBURGH ROAD
WESTLAND, MI 48185

734-326-1300

– Family Owned and 
Operated Since 1919 –

 TurowskiFuneralHome.com
100 Y EARS

734.525.9020
30200 Five Mile Rd, Livonia

Director Todd N. Turowski

734.453.3008
45100 Warren Rd, Canton

Director Leonard A. Turowski, Jr.

Dr. Dennis McCormack, D.C.Dr. Dennis McCormack, D.C.
Chiropractic PhysicianChiropractic Physician

734-394-0771734-394-0771
1716 Lilley Rd., Canton1716 Lilley Rd., Canton

~ Parish Member ~~ Parish Member ~
~ All Saints Dad ~~ All Saints Dad ~

Hickory Creek
GOLF COURSE & 

GREENSIDE TAVERN
	 Call
	 734-454-1850
	 for Tee Times
	 ford & napier rd.
	 www.HickoryCreekGolf.com

	 JOHN WOOD
	 PLUMBING

734-425-0370
Fast Professional Service

Expert Sewer & Drain Cleaning
Lic. Master Plumber
Reasonable Rates

www.johnwoodplumbingllc.com

DON’SDON’S
PLUMBINGPLUMBING

734-525-3874734-525-3874
Expert Plumbing Sewer

& Drain Cleaning
LICENSED MASTER PLUMBER

Donald J. Wood

Senior In-Home
Care Services

	 Personal Care
	 Meal Preparation
	 Bathing
	 In-Home Safety Solutions
	 Companionship Care
	 Light Housekeeping
	 Transportation
http://plymouth-404.comfortkeepers.com

Contact Us Today

(734) 397-1111

Knollwood
Memorial Park

Cemetery
Our dedicated staff will assist 

families with  Pre-Need or
At-Need arrangements.

We will assist families with all 
cemetery requirements such 

as burial vaults, memorials 
and monuments.

734-495-0400 | 1299 N. Ridge Rd. • Canton
Office hours: 10:00 am - 4:00 pm

Visiting Hours 8:00am - Dusk

Contact Dave Polansky to place an ad today! 
dpolansky@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6326 

Lower Your Payment, Lower Your Rate, 
Lower Your Term...

For a free mortgage review 
call me (734) 446-6599
Walter Dougoveto
Mortgage Broker NMLS#2248409
walter@kayefinancial.com

31100 Northwestern Hwy, Farmington Hills, MI 48334
www.kayefinancial.com


